Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 22 January 2013
Meeting held at Young Pretender, Congleton

Attending: Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Heather Pierce (HP), Val Scaresbook (VS), 

Alec Scaresbrook (AS),  Margaret Horner (MH), Olga Whitmore (OM).

Apologies: Dot Wilson, Peter Hayhurst and Mathew Axford

Reports
PH was acting as temporary chair as post is unfilled.
Finances - We have £270 left in bank although membership renewals have just gone out and this should boost the account some.
PH attending the CECAG (Cheshire East >>>>>>?) says they are applying for grants from Community Transport Schemes. VS said she will write to Inclosure Trust and Town Trust to see if any grant are available.

PH has approached Inclosure Trust with reference to the sale of their land by the old cattle market to try and ensure walking and cycle routes are included in the development if it goes ahead.

Local development plan is not easy to view – there is one copy in the library but should be able to view online or download. Comment invited but again not easy online. VS says if you press SUBMIT after comment, that’s it! Cannot be added to.

PH says CECAG does not yet have funding for maps but is hopeful to produce maps for Congleton, Holmes Chapel, Sandbach, Alsager and a link map for all the towns, when money is available.

Agreed we will have a stand at this years Food ad Drink Festival alongside the Sustainability group. The Pedalling Picnic will again be run on the same day.

PH attended Northern Rail Cycle Forum in Liverpool. They will be operating “Boris bikes” . Day spent testing suitability of Dutch or Pashley bikes – (Dutch were better)

Stall at Farmers Market at Rode Hall together with Sustran. Went well. 

DW to make small “Join Us” cards to attach to bikes parked in town and station etc.

Joan Bennet from Disley contacted PH. Says proposed new link road will make it difficult for children who currently cycle to school in Poynton.  She has suggested the National Trust allow a cycle path through Lyme Park.  IW to write expressing support.

Sustainable Living In Congleton (SLIC) is a new pilot scheme. Have invited someone from CCC to next meeting – no one present can manage.

Parklife Fesival 12 – 14 July – invited to take a stand – decision not made, will discuss at next meeting.
Things for the diary:

· Congleton food and Drink Festival – Date to be confirmed
· Bike Week – Date to be confirmed 

· Pedalling Picnic - to start from Food Festival.  Ride to Biddulph country park along Biddulph Valley Railway route.

Next Meeting:  19 February 2013 -  8pm at the Young Pretender
